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PEO Government Liasion Program (GLP)
Engagement Co-chairs Jeffrey Lee, P.Eng.
and Asif Khan, P.Eng. held a Quarterly GLP
Reps call on February 16.

GLP Reps from across the province
attended.

For more on this story, see page 6.

PROVINCE-WIDE QUARTERLY 
PEO GLP REP CALL HELD

WHAT'S INSIDE
PEO Scarborough
Chapter Rep participates
in Minister's New Years
Levee...2

PEO Council elections
voting closes today 

      at 4 PM...3-4

The PEO Quarterly Government Liaison Program (GLP) Reps call was held on February 16. The meeting
was chaired by GLP Engagement Co-chairs Jeffrey Lee, P.Eng. (top row, left) and 

Asif Khan, P.Eng. (top row, third from the left) 



PEO SCARBOROUGH CHAPTER REP 
PARTICIPATES IN MINISTER'S NEW YEARS LEVEE  

Hon. Raymond Cho's, MPP (Scarborough North), Minister for Seniors and
Accessibility hosted a virtual New Years Levee on January 27. 

PEO Scarborough Chapter's Past Chair and GLP Rep Victor Lan, P. Eng.
attended the event. 

Minister Cho was first elected to the Ontario Legislature in 2016 in a by-election
after serving in Municipal posts for the cities of Scarborough and Toronto for
over 25 years.

He has been an active participant in PEO Scarborough Chapter events including
their Young Inventors Scarbrough event in March 2021.

It is important for PEO Chapters to maintain relationships with their MPP to
ensure that PEO's perspective is heard, reflecting PEO's mandate to regulate
the profession in the public interest.

PEO Scarborough Chapter's Past Chair Victor Lan, P. Eng. (top row, left) attended Hon. Raymond Cho's, MPP
(Scarborough North), Minister for Seniors and Accessibility (bottom row, right) 

virtual New Years Levee on January 27. 
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PEO is holding its annual Council elections and voting closes at 4 PM today. A total of
17 candidates have put their names forward for eight positions. Three Regional
Councillor positions were acclaimed. Voting is open to all PEO licence holders and can
be done easily online. Click here to vote. 

PEO COUNCIL ELECTIONS 
VOTING CLOSES TODAY AT 4 PM

PRESIDENT-ELECT CANDIDATES

Darla Campbell, 
P.Eng.

Roydon Fraser, 
P.Eng.

Marilyn Spink, 
P.Eng.

VICE PRESIDENT CANDIDATES

Michael Chan, 
P.Eng.

Greg Wowchuk, 
P.Eng.

COUNCILLOR-AT-LARGE CANDIDATES

Vajahat (Vaj) Banday
P.Eng.

Chantal Chiddle, 
P.Eng

Daniel Lam, 
P.Eng.

David Lapp,
 P.Eng.

Continued on page 3
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https://peo.cpsurvey.me/x/2/803D8B8629DF0A49804ACCCC76BED6082AB050CC


Good luck to all the candidates. Everyone is encouraged to watch the online all
candidates meetings which were conducted on January 4, 5 and 6. PEO members are
encouraged to stay informed, and vote!

NORTHERN REGION COUNCILLOR CANDIDATES

Agnes Krawczyk, 
P.Eng.

Dana Montgomery, 
P.Eng.

Luc Roberge, 
P.Eng.

WESTERN REGION COUNCILLOR CANDIDATES

Vicki Hilborn, 
P.Eng.

Wayne Kershaw,
P.Eng.

ACCLAIMED CANDIDATES

Continued from page 2

REGIONAL COUNCILLOR CANDIDATES

Pappur Shankar, 
P.Eng.

Tim Kirkby, 
P.Eng.

David Kiguel,
P.Eng.

WEST CENTRAL 
REGION COUNCILLOR




EASTERN REGION
COUNCILLOR 

EAST CENTRAL 
REGION COUNCILLOR 
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https://www.peo.on.ca/about-peo/council/council-elections


ONTARIO TO REDUCE 
COVID RESTRICTIONS MARCH 1

Premier Doug Ford, MPP (Etobicoke North) announced on February 14
that the province will end proof of vaccination and lifting capacity
limits as of March 1. 

“Given how well Ontario has done in the Omicron wave, we are able to
fast track our reopening plan,” Premier Ford said. 

“This is great news and a sign of just how far we’ve come together in
our fight against the virus. While we aren’t out of the woods just yet
we are moving in the right direction." 

It is important for PEO Chapters to continue to participate in online
events to maintain relationships with their MPP to ensure that PEO's
perspective is heard, reflecting PEO's mandate to regulate the
profession in the public interest.

Premier Doug Ford, MPP (Etobicoke North) announced on February 14 that the province will end proof of
vaccination and lifting capacity limits as of March 1. SOURCE: Global News 
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MEET YOUR MPPS
This week, the GLP Weekly Times features Hon. Nina Tangri, MPP (Mississauga—
Streetsville), Associate Minister of Small Business and Red Tape Reduction and Ian
Arthur, MPP (Kingston and the Islands), NDP Critic for Small business recovery and
Reopening Main Street.

Hon. Nina Tangri, MPP
(Mississauga—Streetsville)

 HON. NINA TANGRI, MPP

Hon. Nina Tangri, MPP (Mississauga—Streetsville)
was first elected to the Ontario Legislature in 2018. 

She is the Associate Minister of Small Business and
Red Tape Reduction

Minister Tangri previously served as the
Parliamentary Assistant to the Minister of Economic
Development, Job Creation and Trade. 

Prior to her election, she served as Vice-Chair on the
Board of Directors at the Credit Valley Hospital.  

Ian Arthur, MPP 
(Kingston and the Islands)

IAN ARTHUR, MPP

Ian Arthur, MPP (Kingston and the Islands) was
elected to the Ontario Legislature in 2018. 

He is the NDP Critic for Small business recovery
and Reopening Main Street.

Prior to his election, MPP Arthur was the executive
chef at local restaurant Chez Piggy and coached
for the Queen's University rowing team. 

MPP Arthur has previously participated in PEO
Kingston Chapter events including being a guest
speaker at the 2019 PEO Eastern Region GLP
Academy in Kingston.

She was also the CEO of Tangri Insurance & Financial Group, and President of
Tangri-BMT Insurance Brokers. Minister Tangri has been a long-time supporter of
PEO's Government Liasion Program (GLP), having attended Mississauga Chapter
events such as a PEO sponsored all party candidates meeting. 
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PROVINCE-WIDE QUARTERLY 
PEO GLP REP CALL HELD

GLP Rep list and their assigned MPP has been posted on the PEO website;

Additional training later this year;

New GLP Info Note;

Engineering Dimensions article on the elimination of Canadian experience as a
licensure requirement. For a link to the January/February issue which features
the article on pages 10 and 11, click here.  

Take Your MPP to Work Days; and

 The upcoming provincial election on June 2

PEO Government Liasion Program (GLP) hosted its Quarterly GLP Reps call on
February 16. The meeting was co-chaired by Engagement Co-chairs Jeffrey Lee,
P.Eng. and Asif Khan, P.Eng. 

Mr. Lee is active in the PEO Oakville Chapter and Mr. Khan is active in the PEO
Windsor Chapter. 

GLP Representatives from across Ontario participated as well as PEO Manager,
Government Liaison Programs, Jeannette Chau, P.Eng., and PEO Government
Relations Consultant Howard Brown.

Discussed at the meeting were:

The discussion was followed by a question and answer period. 

The PEO Quarterly Government Liaison Program (GLP) Reps call was held on February 16. The meeting was
chaired by GLP Engagement Co-chairs Jeffrey Lee, P.Eng. (top row, left) and 

Asif Khan, P.Eng. (top row, third from the left) 
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http://www.digitalityworks.com/Viewers/ViewIssue.aspx?IssueID=244&PageNo=1
http://www.digitalityworks.com/Viewers/ViewIssue.aspx?IssueID=244&PageNo=1


GLP TRIVIA CONTEST
CONGRATULATIONS to PEO Willowdale/Thornhill 
 Chapter's Nanda Lwin, P.Eng. for being the first to
submit the correct answer to:

Question: Which MPP sent greetings for PEO
Peterborough Chapter's Annual General Meeting on
January 31 as reported in the February 4 issue of the
GLP Weekly Times?

Answer: Dave Smith, MPP (Peterborough—Kawartha)

This week's question: What Minister did PEO York
Chapter meet with on February 4 as reported in the
February 11 issue of the GLP Weekly Times?

Through the Professional Engineers Act, PEO governs over 90,000 licence and certificate holders and regulates and
advances engineering practice in Ontario to protect the public interest. Professional engineering safeguards life,
health, property, economic interests, the public welfare, and the environment. 

Past issues are available on the PEO Government Liaison Program (GLP) website at
https://www.peo.on.ca/index.php/aboutpeo/glp-weekly-newsletter 

Deadline for submissions is the Thursday of the week prior to publication. There will be no issue next week due to the
shortened holiday week. 

If you have any comments, additions or questions about The GLP Weekly Times please do not hesitate to call or email:
Howard Brown, President, Brown & Cohen Communications & Public Affairs Inc. 321 Brooke Avenue | Toronto, ON
M5M 2L4 | Direct line: 416-783-1140 | Cell: 416-844-1180 howard@brown-cohen.com | www.brown-cohen.com

UPCOMING MPP EVENTS
Thursday, February 24 from 7:30 to 9 AM – Brampton Board of Trade Presents in Conversation with
the Leaders: Mike Schreiner, MPP (Guelph), Green Party. Tickets are $39. To register, click here.

Thursday, February 24 from 6 to 8 PM – An Evening with Hon. Todd Smith, MPP (Bay of Quinte),
Minister of Energy. Tickets are $1000. To register, click here. 

Thursday, February 25 at 7 PM - Scarborough—Guildwood virtual town hall with Mitzie Hunter, MPP
(Scarborough—Guildwood), Hon. John McKay, MP (Scarborough—Guildwood), and Hon. Bill Blair, MP
(Scarborough Southwest). To register, click here. 

Friday, February 25 from 7:30 to 10 AM - Chamber of Commerce Brantford-Brant Annual MP & MPP
Breakfast with Will Bouma, MPP (Brantford-Brant), Parliamentary Assistant to the Minister of Finance
and Larry Brock, MP (Brantford Brant). Non-member tickets are $55 and virtual tickets are $20. To
register, click here.

Thursday, March 3 from 11:30 AM to 1:30 PM – Canadian Club Toronto hosts Hon. Monte
McNaughton, MPP (Lambton—Kent—Middlesex), Minister of Labour, Training and Skills Development.
To register, click here. 

Monday, March 7 at 6 PM – An Evening with Robin Martin, MPP (Eglinton—Lawrence), Parliamentary
Assistant to the Minister of Health and Attorney General Hon. Doug Downey, MPP (Barrie—
Springwater—Oro-Medonte). Cocktail tickets are $500. To register, click here.

Join the Contest: Test your knowledge of the GLP Weekly Times with our weekly trivia
question! Send your answers to Emily Binkley at emily@brown-cohen.com by Monday,
February 21. You may only win once in a four-week span.

Nanda Lwin, P.Eng. is the winner
of last issue's trivia contest.
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http://business.bramptonbot.com/events/details/in-conversation-with-the-leaders-mike-schreiner-green-party-of-ontario-5944?calendarMonth=2022-02-01
https://boq.ontariopc.ca/events/an-evening-with-todd-smith/
https://teams.microsoft.com/registration/redf09-rIkSO-YI0tMepBA,N0EMujcJ6kC1xFB-71jvfw,R9B2t1R6LEqaAj6CCpDTOw,IA1a9cpa40iu-fPZPlKFiw,DDtIi1qvkkWbj2QCqFl6Fw,mrHORMhRc0y2dNGawMl70w?mode=read&tenantId=d35fe7ad-abdf-4422-8ef9-8234b4c7a904&skipauthstrap=1
https://brantfordbrantchamber.com/events/calendar/#id=10781&wid=1301&display=cat&catid=107&cid=170
https://www.canadianclub.org/events/the-honourable-monte-mcnaughton/?utm_source=newsletter&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=the-honourable-monte-mcnaughton
https://eglintonlawrence.ontariopc.ca/events/march7/
https://eglintonlawrence.ontariopc.ca/events/march7/

